
 
March 28, 2025 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
foia@thedatabranch.com 
 
Dear Woo Park: 
 
This letter serves as Rantoul City Schools #137 (the “District”)’s timely response to your Illinois Freedom of 
Information Act (“FOIA”) sent on March 25 2025 for: 
 

Spreadsheet containing all purchase orders from January 1, 2020, to the present day. For each order, 
please include when available:  
• Purchase order number or equivalent 
• Purchase date 
• Vendor ID or equivalent 
• Vendor name 
• Line item details 
• Line item quantity 
• Line item unit price 
• Line item total price 

 
In response to your request, the District is providing the attached responsive document. Please also be advised 
that FOIA does not require public bodies to prepare answers to questions seeking information or create new 
documents in response to a request. See Kenyon v. Garrels, 184 Ill. App. 3d 28, 31-32 (4th Dist. 1989). 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Scott C. Woods, FOIA Officer 
Rantoul City School District #137  
 

 


